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1. Minutes of previous meeting
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record of the meeting.
2. Matters arising
CASES project
No report available
ICN INP/APNN Conference 2012

The application to host the ICN Conference in London in 2012 was successful and early planning is now underway. Helen Ward will lead the Steering Committee and it has been suggested that an AANPE committee member might also be invited to join the Steering Committee.

Action: Follow up suggestion regarding AANPE representation on Steering Committee.
The next ICN INP/APNN Conference is to be held in Brisbane, Australia from 8-11 September 2010 and is entitled: Advanced nursing practice responding to changing environment: Creating opportunities, enhancing services and maximising outcomes. The closing date for abstracts is the 19 October 2009. 
Action: Give consideration to a paper being presented on behalf of AANPE at this conference.
Advanced Practice e-journal
Douglas Allan provided an update on developments. He indicated that there was willingness for a similar e-journal to allow us access to their format to enable us to setup our journal thus reducing the necessary work to do so from scratch.. Yvonne Denby and Dean Snipe will oversee the further development of the e-journal with support from Douglas. It was also agreed that the committee would act as an Advisory Board to the journal and that we would aim to launch the journal at the February 2010 meeting in Cardiff.

Action: Douglas will liaise with Dave Barton to take this forward within the existing WEB site and then liaise with Yvonne and Dean to plan the next steps.
3. Advanced Practice Regulation Activity
An extensive discussion was undertaken regarding the Department of Health report on Extending Professional Regulation and Occupational Regulation and the Council for Healthcare Regulatory Excellence report on Advanced Practice. There was little disagreement with the main thrust of both reports and it was agreed that AANPE needed to progress current developments and continue to influence the advanced practice agenda in the future within the framework of these reports.  This included an agreement that the present competencies required to be streamlined. The full membership is to be canvassed for views on the existing competencies to inform the work of the group. The completed documents are to be circulated to the membership for consultation in due course.
Action: Katrina Maclaine agreed to chair a small group to undertake streamlining the competencies and report back on progress to the next committee meeting in September 2009. Additional members of the group will comprise Chris Inman, Vicky Lack and Georgina Hourahane.
4. Developing AANPE as an interprofessional organisation 
Discussion was continued regarding the future role of AANPE and the need to embrace advanced practitioners from other professions. There was general agreement that this was the correct way forward however in light of the invitation to Douglas Allan to attend the Department of Health summit on AHPs and advanced practice on the 20 July 2009, a decision was deferred on this until the next meeting in September 2009.
Katrina reported that she had met with Lisa Hughes (AHP Lead at DH England) who advised that an organisation called the Allied Health Professions Federation (AHPF) exists, comprising of some of the professional bodies that represent AHPs with an education sub-group (www.ahpf.org.uk). Committee agreed that making contact with this group might be a useful next step.

Action: Continue discussion at next committee meeting. Chris to invite AHPF representative to next meeting – contact info@ahpf.org.uk.
5.  Tendering for commissioned work
It was felt that we should be tendering for commissioned work however it was indicated that there may be specific criteria that we needed to meet in order to do so. This will be further investigated.

 Action: Claire Hale will follow up and report to next meeting.
6. Supporting the Development of Advanced Nursing Practice
It was agreed that this had been covered under other agenda items.

7. Finance report
The current bank balance stands at £4806.90 with expenditure for this meeting still to be deducted. Outstanding HEI subscriptions for the current year stand at £2100. It was agreed that one further reminder be sent to outstanding members with a final deadline of 1st August 2009 thereafter unpaid HEIs will be removed from the membership list. It was indicated that 5 HEIs remained as non-payers from last year. It was highlighted that we haven’t issued any grants for conference attendance in the last year. It was agreed that this should be borne in mind for future conferences. It was decided to appoint a lead from within the committee to take responsibility for facilitating our own annual conference. It was agreed that a recently qualified student who requested to be part of AANPE would be added to our mailing list at no cost.

Action: All committee members to be circulated by Dave Barton regarding a volunteer to coordinate the annual meeting on behalf of AANPE.

8. Feedback from RCN Nurse Practitioner Association meetings 
The NPA have changed their name to the Advanced Nurse Practitioner Association and are continuing to develop a position paper on advancing practice.
9. Annual Meeting Cardiff 26 February 2010
Georgina outlined the practical arrangements for the meeting next February. The agreed topic was Developing Advanced Practice in the UK. A number of speakers were identified including:

Clare Chapman, Director of Human Resources, DH England (Katrina will check if would be appropriate to speak on advanced practice in relation to workforce/service delivery).
Professor Gary Rolfe and Professor Melanie Jasper, Edwina Hart (Welsh Health Minister) and Rosemary Kennedy (CNO, Wales) (Dave will check availability)
Post meeting note: Professor Gary Rolfe and Professor Melanie Jasper have both been confirmed as speakers.

The cost thus far of the meeting will be approximately £1580.

10. Any other business

The issue of marketing was left in abeyance for now.
11. Date and time of next meeting

Thursday, September 17th, 12.00-16.00 – Room ID07 Technopark Building, London Road, London South Bank University (map will be forwarded nearer the time).
Monday, December 14th, 12.00-16.00 – London South Bank University
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